
 

June 19, 2016 
Welcome, Guests! We are glad you are here.  

So that we may get to know you better, please fill out a 
Guest Information card from the pew rack in front of you 

and place it in the collection plate when it passes. 

Order of Worship 
 

Song Leader: Perry Winegeart 

 

Welcome & Announcements 

 

#2—We Praise Thee, O God 
#778— Be with Me, Lord 

 

Opening Prayer 

 
#513— I Will Sing of My Redeemer 

#382— Why Did My Savior Come to Earth? 
 

Lord’s Supper 

 

Offering 

 

#881— Mansion over the Hilltop 
 

Sermon: Clay Mason 

 

#904— Have You Been to Jesus? 
 

Closing Prayer 

 
WORSHIP TIMES 

Sunday 
Bible Study – 9:30 a.m. 

Worship Service – 10:30 a.m. 
Wednesday 

Midweek – 6 p.m. 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 

Today 
 Father’s Day 
 Shiner Basketball v. La 

Grange 
 Shiner Basketball v. St. Paul 

This Week 
22—Moulton Chess Club 
24—Watermelon on The Square 

Next Sunday 
 Men’s Meeting 
 Fellowship Meal 
 Singing at The Heights 
 
 
Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Birthdays 
20—Sharron Mason 

Anniversaries 
20—Gerald & Debbie Fougerat 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Local Minister: Clay Mason 

 
 
 

Committees 
 

Worship & Education 
Cody Chrismon, Kevin Johnson, 

Clay Mason 
 

Facilities 
Zach Babb, Randy Moerbe,  

Perry Winegeart 
 

Finance & Benevolance 
Zach Babb, Ross Hendershot, 

Henry Lind, Clay Mason,  
Edwin Weaver 

ISF 

6/19…….…....Ralph Mason/Edwin Weaver 
6/26………...Kevin Johnson/Randy Moerbe 
7/3…......Cody Chrismon/Ross Hendershot 
7/10.………....Herb Hahn/Perry Winegeart 
7/17.………....Ralph Mason/Edwin Weaver 

Song Leader 

6/19……...…..Perry Winegeart 
6/26……….……..Chestly Gobar 
7/3……….…….…...Jacob White 
7/10……...…….Cody Chrismon 
7/17………….Ross Hendershot 

Communion Prep 

June……….……….....Johnson 
July……………….Hendershot 
August…….………………..TBD 

SERVANT  

ROTATION 

If you’re on Facebook, be sure to like the church’s page at  
www.facebook.com/ChurchOfChristGonzalesTX  

to keep up with all the latest happenings. 

Last Week’s Numbers 

 
Bible Study        23 
Morning Worship                        37 
ISF (residents)                         5 
Wednesday Evening           64 
 

Contribution                                            $898.57 
 
Weekly Budget           $3,250.29 

NOTES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teacher rotation Sundays Wednesdays 

June-August 

 

2 years-2nd grade…...........Lauren Babb 
3rd-6th grades……….….....Susan Barnick 
7th-12th grades…........Debbie Fougerat 
Adult………………...........……...Clay Mason 

2 years-2nd grade…….…Shelley Hendershot 
3rd-12th grades………..……..…Randy Moerbe 
Adult……..………….…………..………..Clay Mason 



Watermelon on The Square 
Join us again this Friday, June 24, to serve FREE  
watermelon at Confederate Square in downtown 
Gonzales during the final Main Street Summer  
Concert. The event runs 6-10 p.m. If you are able, 
please arrive early to help with setup. Parking is also 
easier to find earlier in the evening.  This week’s con-
cert features Jay Perez and is likely to be the biggest 
of the series. 
 
Men’s Meeting 
The men have their monthly meeting next Sunday, 
June 26, at 8 a.m. at the building. 
 
Fellowship Meal 
Next Sunday, June 26, is our monthly fellowship 
meal in the annex immediately following morning 
service. Anyone who is able is asked to bring a dish 
to share. 
 
Singing at The Heights 
Next Sunday, June 26, is our monthly singing at The 
Heights of Gonzales nursing home at 3:30 p.m. Eve-
ryone is invited! 
 
Youth & Family Outing: Victoria Generals 
Mark your calendars! On Sunday, July 10 we will 
again attend Faith at Family Night at the Victoria 
Generals Baseball game. Pre-game activities kick-off 
at 6 p.m. and the game starts at 7 p.m. Group ticket 
pricing is in the works. Please sign up in the foyer if 
you will attend. 

Clay’s Corner 
 

I read this morning where one of my favorite personalities, Mike Rowe, shut down someone, named 
Stan who questioned why Mike wouldn't tell the 10 year-old kid sitting beside him on the plane what 
was really going on in Orlando; why Mike didn't tell the kid, "they are muslims and terrorists and 
they are out to kill people like you and me." Mike's response was epic, worthy of mention, and intelli-
gent, "Because he's 10 Stan. And because it's his first plane ride. And because I am not his father."  
 
Just another reason why I really like Mike Rowe. 
 
Then I read a post by Billy Graham's son, asking us to pray for the dead in Orlando including the killer 
and of course the families as well. And I agree. WE need to pray for all of us. But answer me one 
question Reverend Graham, "Just exactly what do you want me to pray about for the souls that were 
lost, killed, dead, and who met their maker and learned of their eternal destination in less time than 
it takes to blink an eye? I ask you this brother Graham because the same One who will pass judgment 
on us all did specifically and willfully give us instruction on how we should and should not live out 
our years on earth. And He did specifically point out in numerous places that there are consequences 
for living ungodly lifestyles and for accepting Jesus as our Savior and living a lifestyle worthy of His 
calling? So just exactly what do you want me to say to our Creator Mr. Graham, on behalf of the 
dead? “ 
 
Between the two posts from two different men, I recalled my early life living in fear of the big bad 
Russian communists. Duck and Cover was the catch phrase of the day. And I lived in constant fear of 
nuclear attack by an enemy I had never seen... only heard about from books and others who had 
seen the enemy. I was protected. Sorta. And it is in the "sorta" that left my mind to wonder and cre-
ate morbid possibilities and fears that any 10 year-old child is capable of conjuring if left to his or her 
own devices and not told the whole truth.  
 
Which leads to say all of that just to say this:  
Mr. Graham, I am praying today. Not for the dead for there is nothing I can say or do or ask that will 
change the eternal destinies of those already departed. I am praying today for the living. Those who 
don't know God and live lifestyles that will surely reward them with eternal misery. I am praying for 
those who profess a belief and never share it. I am praying for those who are hard at work doing 
their best to make this world a better place to live and sharing both in the material blessings God has 
given and also the spiritual blessings of the knowledge of Jesus Christ as Lord, King and Savior. And I 
am praying for the Mike Rowes of the world who are caught in awkward situations and respond to 
them with a good heart towards those who should never have to experience the ugliness of the 
adults around them.  
 
And I am praying for myself. That I am a better man today than I was yesterday. That I am a better 
Christian today than I was yesterday. And that on that day when I meet my eternal destiny, I find my 
Lord and Savior waiting to welcome me home. And I pray that until that day arrives I do all that I can 
to ensure that others find the source of eternal life that I now possess. In Jesus Name, Amen. 

Church T-Shirts 
T-shirts are in! If you purchased shirts, please pick them up 
from Victoria. The cost came out to $6.63 per shirt. 
 
Volunteers Needed: Wednesday Night Meals 
Volunteers are needed to prepare the entrée for meals on 
Wednesday evenings. If you signed up to prepare a meal, 
please send your menu to Victoria by Wednesday the 
week before your turn. 
 
Tuesday Morning Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
All men are invited to the annex each Tuesday morning at 
6:20 a.m. for a time of breakfast, prayer and fellowship. 
 
Ladies Bible Class 
Ladies Bible Class will meet at 10 a.m. Tuesday morning at 
the building. We will continue our War Room Bible study. 
 
Sunday Night Small Group 
There is a small group that meets in the annex each Sunday 
evening from 6-7 p.m. The Lord’s Supper is available. 
 
Wednesday Evening Meal & Bible Study 
Wednesday evening activities at the building resume this 
week. Please join us at 5:15 p.m. for dinner in the annex. 
This week’s entrée is sandwiches. Anyone who is able is 
asked to bring sides to share, but please do not let that 
prevent you joining us. Classes for all ages follow at 6 p.m. 

announcements 

If you have any announcements or prayer requests you wish to have included in the bulletin or to sign up for weekly e-mail  
updates, please contact Victoria Johnson: 325-518-9205, victoria@gonzaleschurchofchrist.org.  

 John Beiler (health) 
 Brooke Bertling (Haley Ratliff’s friend—breast cancer) 
 Jane Brady, Elsie Clements, and Jorja Clements 
 Dawn Clarke (Shirley Kuchynka’s daughter) 
 Betty Cox (Brent Barnick’s sister—homebound, rheumatoid 

arthritis) 
 Dixie (Debbie Faires’s mother—Alzheimer’s) 
 Bill Ellison 
 Everett (Joyce Faires’s great-grandson—health) 
 Rea’Anna Flores (broken collar bone) 
 Leon Giesecke (Jan Moerbe’s father—throat cancer) 
 Sandra Jetton (health) 

PRAYER LIST 

 Debbie Jalufka 
 Edward Jungbauer (Moerbes’ friend—health) 
 Jimmy Linehan (Chestly Gobar’s grandfather—health) 
 Jason, Lizzie and Luke Klinger (Sarah Weaver’s cous-

ins—Luke, 4 mos old, cancer) 
 Junior and Ada Powell (Sharron Mason’s brother-in-

law and sister—health) 
 Jocelyn Seals (Hallettsville—cancer) 
 David Taylor (Cody Chrismon’s uncle—cancer) 
 Buddy Watson (Victoria Johnson’s cousin—health) 

youth Zone 

Sunday, June 19 
Basketball 

Shiner v. La Grange, 5 p.m. 
Shiner v. saint paul, 6:30 p.m. 

(Shiner School Gym) 

Jacy Chrismon—Shiner Summer League Basketball 

Victoria Johnson received a second round of selective nerve root block injections on Thursday. So far, she is recover-
ing well, but asks prayers that she remain healthy through this recovery. 

PRAYER UPDATES 

Wednesday, June 22 
Chess Club, 4 p.m.  

(Moulton City Park Pavilion) 

Cooper Faires—Moulton Chess Club 

On Sunday, we had 23 children. We had 31 children 
on Monday, 29 on Tuesday, and finished out 

Wednesday evening with 36 kids!  
In all, 41 children came through our VBS! 

Everyone had a great time and it would not have 
been P.O.S.S.I.B.L.E. without your hard work! 

 

The Justen Lawrence memorial bench is now in place 
next to the playground. Thank you to all the generous 

donors who made the bench possible! 
 

The church  
received a sweet 

thank you note 
from Phil & Stacia. 
The note is on the 
large bulletin board 

in the foyer. 
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